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 Upcoming Events: 
 

September 3rd 

Special Reception for 

Our New Pastor 

 

September 10th 

Kick Off  Sunday for 

Sunday School  

 
  

September 13th 

Memory Cafe 
 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Dear Wesley Church Members and Friends 

 
As we prepare to meet Pastor Lourdes, I felt that it would be appropriate to make a list 
of meaningful ways to prepare ourselves as a church family to greet and introduce her 
to her new community and church family. To that end I have put together the following 
list. (Follow it throughout the Newsletter).  

 
Prepare to meet your new pastor 
 
1 Open your hearts and decide that you are going to love your new pastor. 
2 Begin praying daily for the new pastor, even as you continue to pray for your   
 departing pastor and family. 
3 Send cards of welcome and encouragement to the new pastor. 
4 Know that welcoming your new pastor in genuine and effective ways lays the 
 groundwork for a healthy and vital relationship and the development of stable, 
 long-term ministries together. 
 
Welcome your pastor on moving day 
 
5 Stock the parsonage refrigerator and pantry with some staples. 
6 Have a small group on hand to greet the new pastor when she arrives and to 
 help as needed  
 
Continue the welcome during the entry period 
 
7 Take food over for the first few days. 
8 Provide a map (with directions) to local dry-cleaners, grocery stores, drugstores, 
 veterinarians, etc., and information on local options for Internet and cable  
 television providers. 
9 Give gift certificates to several of your favorite restaurants in the community. 
10 Give the pastor a welcome reception. 
11 Plan a worship celebration for the new pastor. 
12 Continue to remember your new pastor in your daily prayers. 
 
Help the new pastor become familiar with the congregation 
  
13 Introduce yourself to the pastor repeatedly! You have one name to learn; she 
 has many names to learn. 
14  Wear your name tags. Even though we donôt regularly wear our name tags, we 
 need to wear them regularly for a few weeks to help our new pastor learn our 
 names. 
 

mailto:wumc@solarus.net
http://www.wumcmfld.org


  Wesley Happenings 

Sept 3: Special Reception for Pastor Lourdes 

Sept 10:    Sunday School Kick Off Sunday  

Sept 13: Memory Cafe 

 
 

Dan Motzsko: has become a grandfather twice recently. A 

daughter was born to Bryon, and a daughter was born to 

Allison. Congratulations to them!  

The Wesley Care Quilters: We have decided not to meet 

on Sept. 5th, but will postpone until Oct. 3rd. Thank you to 

all who share their time and talent in this special ministry.   

Name Tags: as a congregation, letôs start wearing our 

name tags again so when our new pastor arrives she will 

be able to get to know us more easily. If you donôt have a 

name tag, please contact the church office and Emily will 

make sure you have one the following Sunday. Thank you! 

Newsletter & Bulletin: articles for submission will go back to 

ñofficialò due dates to help with producing these in a timely 

fashion. For the Tower Chimes please have any items you 

would like published in the monthly newsletter to Emily by 

the 3rd Friday of each month. For Sunday bulletin         

submissions, please have these in to Emily by 9:00am on 

Thursday mornings. Thank you so much!  

 

 

Sunday, September 3   
 

   Exodus 3:1-15 
   Psalm 105:1-6,23-26,45c 
Epistle Lesson: Romans 12:9-21 
Gospel Lesson: Matthew 16:21-28 
 
 

Sunday, September 10 
   Exodus 12:1-14 
   Psalm 149 or 148 
Epistle Lesson: Romans 13:8-14 
Gospel Lesson: Matthew 18:15-20 
 
 

Sunday,  September 17 
   Exodus 14:19-31 
   Exodus 15:1b-11, 20-21 
Epistle Lesson: Romans 14:1-12 
Gospel Lesson: Matthew 18:21-35 
 
 

Sunday, September 24  
   Exodus 16:2-15 
   Psalm 105:1-6,37-45 
Epistle Lesson: Philippians 1:21-30 
Gospel Lesson: Matthew 20: 1-16 
 
 

 
  
 
 

 

Dear Wesley United Methodist Church: thank you for your contribution that the Marshfield Purple 

Angels Received on February 20, 2017. One hundred percent of donations we receive help us     

provide direct support to individuals with dementia and to their caregivers and families through      

educational, individual, and community-based projects and programs. We are grateful for your     

support. Sincerely, Doug Seubert. 

We wish to thank: all those who helped in anyway with the memorial service for Ruth Bergman. A 

special thank you to Emily Windheuser and Joel Tomlinson and all those who helped with the       

dinner. It was greatly appreciated.ðThe Family of Ruth Bergman  

Thank You to our Wesley volunteers: who served our community this past week at the SOS Food Pantry. 

Volunteering were Betty Schultz, Maggie Robinson, Fay Joseph, and Fay's friend Sandy Hebert.  Wesley's 

next week to staff the Food Pantry is October 16th - 20th.  New volunteers are always welcome.  Contact 

Jackie Zoellner if you would like to learn the ropes! 

Sabbath Caf®: Thank you to everyone who participated in our Sabbath Caf® hour during the month 

of August: Linda Duffy, Maggie Robinson and Wesley Church Members. Youôre generosity and         

dedication are appreciated.  

Thank You 



 Missions 

 

 

               

 

                     September Noisy Can Mission of the Month   

 

 LŦ ȅƻǳ ŜƴƧƻȅ ŘŜŎƻǊŀǘƛƴƎ ǘǊŜŜǎΣ ǇƭŀŎƛƴƎ ƻǊƴŀƳŜƴǘǎΣ ƭƛǎǘŜƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ŎŀǊƻƭǎΣ ǿŀǘŎƘƛƴƎ 
ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ άƻƻƘέ ŀƴŘ άŀŀƘέ ŀǘ ǘƘƻǳǎŀƴŘǎ ƻŦ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ƭƛƎƘǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅǎΣ ŀƴŘ Ƴƻǎǘ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘƭȅΣ     
ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ƘǳƴƎǊȅ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ IƻƭƛŘŀȅ {ŜŀǎƻƴΣ ǘƘŜƴ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ƛƴ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ 
ȅŜŀǊΩǎ Rotary Winter Wonderland ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ²ƛƭŘǿƻƻŘ tŀǊƪ ŀƴŘ ½ƻƻ ƛƴ aŀǊǎƘŦƛŜƭŘΦ Lǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜ мнǘƘ 
ŀƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊȅ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭ ǿƛƴǘŜǊ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ        
/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΣ ǿƘƛƭŜ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƛƴ ƴŜŜŘΦ 
 wƻǘŀǊȅ ²ƛƴǘŜǊ ²ƻƴŘŜǊƭŀƴŘ ǊŜƭƛŜǎ ƘŜŀǾƛƭȅ ƻƴ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƻ ŎƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ Ŏƻǎǘǎ 
ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅΦ wƻǘŀǊȅ ŀƭǎƻ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘǎ ŦƻƻŘ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴŀǘŜǎ ǘƻ aŀǊǎƘŦƛŜƭŘ ŀǊŜŀ ŦƻƻŘ ǇŀƴǘǊƛŜǎΦ hǾŜǊ 
оллΣллл ŎŀƴƴŜŘ ƎƻƻŘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŘƛǎǇŜǊǎŜŘ ŀƳƻƴƎǎǘ ƴŜŜŘȅ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘƛǎ ƎǊƻǳǇ ŜŦŦƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ 
ŜǾŜƴǘ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ ŜƭŜǾŜƴ ȅŜŀǊǎΦ ¢ƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ wƻǘŀǊȅ ²ƛƴǘŜǊ ²ƻƴŘŜǊƭŀƴŘ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ǿƛǎƛǘ 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŀǘ ǿǿǿΦǊƻǘŀǊȅǿƛƴǘŜǊǿƻƴŘŜǊƭŀƴŘΦŎƻƳ ƻǊ Ŏŀƭƭ 5ŀƴƛŜƭƭŜ ŀǘ тмрΦомсΦуллфΦ 

Houston 

Floodings 

and our 

World  

Ruth Bergman 
  Marshfield Care Center  

LaVerne Dean 
 Cedar Rail Court 

Jane Gray, George & Anna Magnin 
  Aster Center 
Ken Kolak 
 Three Oaks 

Prayer  

  Back to Sunday School 

Paul Webster United Methodist  

Pastor & Missionary in Zambia 

 

Joan Binning          

Mary Jo Clark  

 

 

 

 Back to Sunday School: Coming Sunday, September 10th! The teaching sign up sheets are on the    

bulletin board in the Fellowship Hall ready for people to sign up for teaching and working with our   

wonderful youth! 

Bibles: Please remember if you have your first Bible to bring along and share Sunday, September 

10th, please do. And if you want to share a story about it, please get it into the office by Thursday 

morning, September 7th. We will print the stories in the bulletin to share with all. Thank you! Any        

questions contact Leslie Plechaty.  

Adult Sunday School: This year, October 31, is heralded as the 500th anniversary of the Protestant 

Reformation, so I wanted to focus several sections of the Fall series on this theme. Please see the 

bulletin boards around Wesley for details. Also, Please consider joining us this Fall. You are        

welcome to come for any one or all three of these segments. It is not necessary to attend previous 

weeks in order to benefit from a current study. We typically start shortly after the end of service, and 

meet for about 30 minutes. We have plenty of room, so please bring your coffee and donuts! - Dick 

Patchett 



    

 

 

 

               

Committee News 

Wesley Fund Balance:  $109,228.17 
July Noisy Can:   $176.83 
 
 
 

  

Finance Report Parsonage ñFlip 2017ò: A big thank you to everyone who 
helped in some way in the parsonage ñFlip 2017ò, and in 
preparations for the arrival of Pastor Lourdes. Thankfully,      
a lot of hard work was done five years ago. With continued           
maintenance and attention, our parsonage is in great shape!  

Gratefully, the Board of Trustees. 

 

CURRENT COMMITTEE CHAIRS FOR WESLEY UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 
We are grateful for your gift of time, talent and service to Wesley! 

 

Church Council:        

Committee on Finance:      Penny Mahringer 

Board of Trustees:       Joel Tomlinson 

Memorial Fund:        Jackie Zoellner 

Staff-Parish Relations Committee:    Deb Tomlinson 

Committee on Lay Leadership:     Joel Deaner-Rogers 

Worship and Music Ministry Team:     Tom Watson 

Youth Ministry/Education:      Linda Duffy, Leslie Plechaty  

Mission, Nurture and Outreach Ministry Team:  Leslie Plechaty 

Lay Member of Annual Conference:    Penny Mahringer 

Kitchen Coordinator:       Todd Tooley 

Bulletin Board Coordinators:     Kristin Van Ness, Linda Duffy 

 
16 Provide an up-to-date list of all church committees and officers. 
17 Provide the new pastor with a tour of where things are kept inside the church and a floor plan of 
 the facilities. 
18 Orient the new pastor to information systems and the way records are kept. 
19  Make a list of homebound or nursing home members also a list of those struggling with long-term 

 illnesses, and a list of those still in grief over recent deaths in the family. Take the pastor for an           
 introduction to each of these households. 

20 Have an appropriate person offer to go with the pastor for introductions and support if there are 
 particularly urgent pastoral situations (a member near death or the family of a member who has 
 just died). 
21 Have a lay official offer to take the Pastor to meet Church members in their businesses or other 
 work settings, if they are easily accessible. 
22 Create a ñchurch yellow pagesò (a list of people in the church who have specific skills that a new
 comer may find beneficialé Auto mechanic, doctor, dentist, dry cleaners, bookstore, office        
 supplies, etc.) 
 
Help the new pastor connect to the community 
 
23 Provide local media with information about the new pastor. 
24 Provide a list of local hospitals, nursing homes, and community service agencies with contact 
 numbers and travel directions. 
25 Introduce your new pastor to other clergy in the community. Provide information on any              
 ecumenical activities or associations. 
 

 

 

 

 



Donôt Throw That Away: Tuesday, September 12th from 12:30-2:00pm at Belvedere Supper 
Club. Eileen Keller will be showing us her creation of rugs from jeans, coats etc. Speaker Donna 
Yecke will share her search for the meaning of life, which took her through divorce and the       
occult. $12 includes lunch, program, tax and tip. Contact Christine at 715-387-3502 for            
reservations.  
 
Neighborhood Memory Caf®: Wednesday, September 13th at Wesley United Methodist in the                       
Fellowship Hall. All are welcome to come network and socialize with others who have been                  
diagnosed with or care for those with memory challenges. There is no cost. This event is brought 
to you by Stoney River Memory Caf® and Marshfield Area Respite Care Center every second                 
Wednesday of each month.  
 
The Ebenezer United Church of Christ: C4120 Co Rd. M, of Stratford is available for rent for 
weddings, support groups, classes, showers, etc. Fellowship hall has 8 tables and 64 chairs,   
fully equipped kitchen and bathrooms. Tables and chairs are also available to rent separately. 
Beautiful garden for outside weddings. Call 715-457-6674 Sue Vick or 715-383-0147 Mike   
Landwehr.  
 
CROP WALK: Sunday, Sept. 24, 2017. The 28

th
 Marshfield Area, CROP Walk against hunger 

will be held Sunday, Sept. 24, starting at Wildwood Park, in Shelter #1, without walls, to the right 

behind Wildwood Pavilion. Registration will begin at 12:30, the sendoff program at 1:15 p.m. and 

the walk at 1:30.  There are 6, 3 and 1 mile routes. We ask that people bring their own water 

bottles, though water will be available. If you are part of a participating church, please sign up 

with your recruiter. Everyone is welcome to walk, so there will be sponsor records available at 

registration for those not walking with a church group. Young people under 18 need a parentôs 

permission. Contributions may be sent to Treasurer Carmen Lawler, M130 Ruby Lane, Marsh-

field, WI 54449, or posted online on the Church World Service website. (cwsglobal.org)   Make 

checks out to CWS/CROP.  CWS is especially encouraging online contributions this year.  For 

more information, call Janet Wolfe, coordinator, 715-486-9307 or email revjanet@tznet.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Community Bulletin Board 







 

Pastor:     Pastor Lourdes Magalhaes 
     wumcpastor@solarus.net 
 
Treasurer:    Krista Donahue  
 
Financial Secretary: Jackie Zoellner 
      wumcfinance@solarus.net  
 
Church Secretary:    Emily Windheuser 
     wumc@solarus.net 
 
Organist:       Gigi Plautz 
 
Custodian:      Jon Albrecht  
 
Nursery Care:    Krista Donahue          
     Kris Meinders 
           Dawn Peterson  

 

 

 

                                                                                    

 

ά[ƛƪŜέ ²ŜǎƭŜȅ ƻƴ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ŀǘΥ 

ǿǿǿΦŦŀŎŜōƻƻƪΦŎƻƳκǿǳƳŎƳƅŘ 

Worship at Wesley  
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hŶŎŜ IƻǳǊǎΥ aƻƴŘŀȅ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ CǊƛŘŀȅ 

уΥол ŀƳ ǘƻ мнΥол ǇƳ  

26 Introduce the new pastor to public and community 
 leaders. 
27 Ask church members in civic clubs to take the new 
 pastor to one of their meetings. 
 
I hope through this you have found some new ideas and 
ways to help Pastor Lourdes feel more  comfortable in 
Marshfield. Itôs always discomforting to move to a new 
community, especially when you are alone. Lets not let 
her feel alone, attend Sunday Worship regularly and 
speak with her personally, always offering your friendship.  
 
My prayer is that you take some or all of these ideas into 
your hearts and make Pastor Lourdes feel truly loved in 
her new Wesley UMC Family. 

 
Sincerely 

Gene Larson 
Council Chair 

 

Welcome!  


